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I have been told that time flies 

when you are having fun.  If that’s 

true, I’m not sure how much more 

fun I can stand. The last several 

months have had us going like 

crazy trying to attend as many 

events as we can while the warm 

weather lasts.  

After 3 years as President of the 

BBC, this will be my last letter.   

But, before I go and you kick me to 

the curb, there are a few things I’d 

like to say.  I am grateful for all of   
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of the support that I have received.  

My time as President has had quite 

a few bumps and stumbles along 

the way.  Many of you can remem-

ber when we were not sure from 

one week to the next where we 

were going to dance.  Being the 

wonderful people that you are, it 

did not matter so long as we were 

all together.  THAT is what makes 

this club and it’s members so spe-

cial.  Other dance clubs may be a 

lot bigger in size but this club has 

the ability to keep going no matter 

how bad things get.  

Our club has made a turn for the 

better and hopefully the successes 

will continue.  I’ve had lots of help 

in the last 3 years.  Most of it I 

wanted and appreciated, some I 

didn’t (Mr. the dance floor is 

dirty.) but all in all things have 

worked themselves out. 

My VP for all of my terms, Aud-

rey, is one of the best VP’s you 

could ask for.  Being a past Presi-

dent, she understands what obsta-

cles the President faces, and her 

input has always been welcomed.  

She and I  would have brain -

storming discussions (yes we do 

have and actually used our brains) 

and worked hard to come up with 
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ways to make our 

dances fun and inter-

esting.  

My officers and board 

members have given 

their time and 

thoughts and advice, 

all the while keeping me informed 

of any new band or dance that 

might be happening.  I thank them 

for all they have done for our club 

and me. (You all make me look so 

good). 

 

In the coming year I know all our 

members will give the same dedica-

tion to the new President that I 

have been given over the last few 

years.  This is a great club and I’m 

proud to be a part of it.  Many 

years down road I will look back at 

this time in my life and remember 

how great it felt to dance until the 

wee hours of the morning, of course 

after one of my famous naps. 

A huge thanks goes to our wonder-

ful DJ’s.  You are the catalyst of 

our club.  The music you bring to 

the club is a big part of the reason 

many people come back week after 

week.  Always great sounds coming 

down.  

I just wish I could stop that last 

song from playing in my head all 

night.  

                                     

Live, love, laugh and 

dance, 

For these are the good ol’ days……. 

    Wes 
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 Move over Frankenstein.   Move over Frankenstein.   Take a hike Igor.  Dracula took the honor for 

being the best dressed vampire at our BBC Halloween Party, which was held on October 
25th.  Dracula was none other than Bill Sanzenbaher.  Bill played his part well, and as a 
result, took first prize in the costume contest.  Our judges had very a difficult decision to 
make.  There were many celebrities in attendance; Cleopatra, Popeye & Olive Oyle, Elvis, 
Groucho and a Blues Brother dropped by to help us celebrate. A couple of witches, along 
with some black cats, a Black Widow spider, a pirate, the devil, a jester as well as a Phan-
tom joined the festivities.  Many came up with some really great ideas for costumes.  
Breakfast, in the form of Bacon and Eggs, also made an appearance. 
Our DJ for the evening, Craig Jennings, played some great tunes for our dancing pleasure. 
Craig got into the spirit of things dressing up in what I believe was a wizards outfit com-

plete with a flashy purple jacket.  (I don’t know why he kept asking where his ladies 

were.) 
 Everyone seemed to enjoy playing the games.  There was a game of Musical Eyeballs 
and a dice balancing game.  Surprisingly, everyone was much better at the dice game than   
expected. We thought it would be a much harder task to accomplish.   There were a few 
brave souls who were willing to put their hand in a cauldron of yucky, creepy, slimy feel-

ing things to see if they could find a black bone and win a 
prize. 
Thank you, to everyone who 
participated by turning out in 
costume.  You made our party a 
huge success.  A special thank 
you, to Joann Locklair and Lori 
Bushor, for their help in deco-
rating the room for our party.   
We hope everyone had as much 
fun attending the party as we 
had in putting it together. 
                                
                                  Darlene Weaver 



 3 

 



 4 

 



 5 

 

 
      

 

 

 

              Dancing with our BBC Every Thursday night at Shannon’s Bar &                  

Grill in Central Park, Fredericksburg, VA.  Lessons begin at 7:30—Dancing                        

from 8:15-10pm 

 
November 9-10      CSA Contest, Charlotte, NC 
November 7-11      18th Annual Carolina Beach Music Awards, N. Myrtle Beach 

December 7   Band of Oz, Lynchburg Shag Club,  at PHASEII,  

    434-384-7234 

December 13  BBC Christmas Party (see flier) 

December 30          Band of Oz, Olde Towne Civic Center, Petersburg, VA 

                                www.otciviccenter.com 
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 2012  Officers 

President   Wes Kirchner                                          wezleek@aol.com                                                                                                                                         

                   540-226-6007 

Vice President    Audrey Borja                                               ledgestonemanor@aol.com  

Treasurer:                    Melissa Lipps              melissadances@juno.com 

Secretary:   Darlene Weaver                                         dweaverbandp@msn.com             

 
Board of Directors 

    Don Borja                                                   ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

    Lori Bushor                                                   bushorld@comcast.net   

    Donna Bivens                                               seadooin4@aol.com 

                                                             
Committees 

Communications:  Dennis Bushor              bushorld@comcast.net  

Newsletter:    Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 

                                                             Shirley Kirchner/Editor                            wezleek@aol.com  

Dance/Web Master:                 Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 

Website:                                            Wes Kirchner                                              wezleek@crosslink.net  

Fund Raising:                                            

Marketing/Promotion:                   Wes Kirchner                                               wezleek@aol.com  

Membership:    Melissa Lipps              melissadances@juno.com 

Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com                            

Sunshine:                                           Donna Bivens                                               seadooin4@aol.com                                                               

Hospitality:                                        TBD   

                                                                                        

                                            Web site:  www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 
 

If you are interested in helping, contact someone above.  If you have ideas, an article, or something of interest, please let us 

know.  Your help, service, and input are needed and can make a difference.  

    What’s Up! 
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2013 SOS Cards 
 
The 2013 SOS cards are now on sale for $30.  Buying a card provides you with many benefits: 
1. Unlimited access to all participating lounges during SOS Spring Safari, Fall Migration and Mid-

Winter Break. 
2. Subscription to Carefree Times magazine that keeps you up to date. 
3. Discounts at many shops and restaurants.   
 
See a BBC officer or board member to purchase your SOS card—they make a great gift!! 

                                               

                                            Book Buddies 

 

Through The Salvation Army thousands of books are given each year at 

Christmas to children in the Fredericksburg area.  The Battlefield Boogie 
Club has donated hundreds of books to this valuable program which  

allows many children to own their very first book. 
Please help by bringing in books on Thursday nights for children from 

birth to 14.  Deadline is Dec. 13 
Thanks to all of you! 

The Bugle The Bugle The Bugle The Bugle is published biis published biis published biis published bi----monthly by members of the Battlefield Boogie Club. We continue to strive to monthly by members of the Battlefield Boogie Club. We continue to strive to monthly by members of the Battlefield Boogie Club. We continue to strive to monthly by members of the Battlefield Boogie Club. We continue to strive to 
bring you interesting articles  and information about the dance happenings in our area and elsewhere.  If  bring you interesting articles  and information about the dance happenings in our area and elsewhere.  If  bring you interesting articles  and information about the dance happenings in our area and elsewhere.  If  bring you interesting articles  and information about the dance happenings in our area and elsewhere.  If  
you would like to contribute an article or if  you have information about upcoming dance events, please you would like to contribute an article or if  you have information about upcoming dance events, please you would like to contribute an article or if  you have information about upcoming dance events, please you would like to contribute an article or if  you have information about upcoming dance events, please 
contact Don Borja or Shirley Kirchner.  We would love to hear from you to keep our members and contact Don Borja or Shirley Kirchner.  We would love to hear from you to keep our members and contact Don Borja or Shirley Kirchner.  We would love to hear from you to keep our members and contact Don Borja or Shirley Kirchner.  We would love to hear from you to keep our members and The The The The 

Bugle Bugle Bugle Bugle readers up to date.readers up to date.readers up to date.readers up to date.    

Want to dance on Wednesday nights? 

The Northern Virginia Shag Club is now dancing at a 

new location  
 Every Wednesday night at The Elk’s Lodge  

8421 Arlington Blvd.  Fairfax, VA 

Lessons begin at 7:30 with dancing from 8:15-10:30 pm 
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   November/December    November/December    November/December    

    Happy Feet Happy Feet Happy Feet Happy Feet Do Six StepsSix StepsSix StepsSix Steps 

 

   Nancy Guilliams  11/01        
 
    Bootsie Howard  11/02 
 
    Larry Bivens  11/03 
 
    Melissa Lipps  11/04 
 
    Donna Bivens  11/06 
 
    Angie Bushey  11/07 
 
    Leslie Siedsma  11/24 
 
    Nancy Willard  11/30 
 
    Penny Moyer  12/02 
 
    Cathy Metcalf  12/12
  
     Ron Lipps  12/13 
 
      Melinda Crocker 12/15 
       
      Pattie Covington 12/19 
 
      Barbara West  12/21 

   November/December 

 
       NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email 
         communications for coming events. 
         The dates posted below are proposed 
         dates for dance lessons. 

       Beginner Steps for November 
Nov        01            Basic, Female Turn 
               08            Basic, Male Turn 
               15            Basic— Line Dance 
               22            Basic, Half Turn, Side Pass  

                                                  
        Beginner Steps for  December  
Dec       06             Basic, Female Turn 
               13             Basic, Male Turn    
            20  Basic— Line Dance 
                27            Basic, Half Turn, Side Pass 
                             
 

         Novice Steps for  November 
Nov   8            Review: Behind Sailor Shuffle, walkup 
                                 Teach:  Leg Up, Lean 
                22            Review:  Leg Up, Lean 
                                 Teach: Stutter Basic, Sugarfoot Ending 
                                 with Lean 
 29  INSTRUCTOR’S CHOICE                                                                                                                                                                                             
    

         Novice Steps for  December 
 
 Dec       13             Review:  Leg Up, Lean  
                                  Teach: Stutter Basic, Sugarfoot End- 
     ing with Lean                                
                27             Review: Stutter Basic, Sugarfoot End 
     ing with Lean  
    Teach: Arm Over Pivot with  Reverse T 
    Tuck 
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November    15 

  

December    13 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

November  01 

 

November  29  

 

December        20 

                      

 

 

   Craig Jennings 

 

 
 

 

November  08    

 

December     06 

 

December 27                                                     

                                               

 

Ron  Lipps 

Bill Frostick 

bill frosticK 

 

Ron  Lipps 

 

craig jennings                
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        Penny Moyer       

                            
 
            

 
       Reminder:  Renew your BBC 

membership by January 31.  Dues are still 
$15.00.  See Darlene Weaver to renew! 

We extend a warm welcome 

     to new  BBC members! 

----------------------------------------------- 
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LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every 
Tuesday night and through e-mail.  
Don Borja can be reached through his 
e-mail  (ledgestonemanor@aol.com) 
and Doris Austin on Thursday nights.  
They are our BBC member represen-
tatives for logo sales.  Please support 
your club while getting quality mer-
chandise at reasonable prices.  We 
recently added shoe bags to our in-
ventory. So, if you don’t have these 
items, check them out and plan to get 
one of each. 

         Shoe Bags-      $30.00 

      Shirts –            $25.00 

     Hats -               $15.00 

     Huggies-          $  2.00 

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 

YOU 

HELP? 
 If you have computer skills and would 
like to help the BBC to compile and 
produce the BBC Bugle newsletter, 
please contact a board member listed in 
the newsletter.  We have a staff that has 
carried the responsibility of the newslet-
ter for 5 years, and we would like for 
someone else to have the opportunity to 
experience this fun filled activity.  We 
look forward to hearing from you. 

 Weather Emergencies! 
 

Watch your e-mails for  

weather emergency notices.  

 

We try to be cautious in 

coming out to dance.  Lets 

think safety! 
 
 

 Thank You! 
 
 
 
 

Disclaimer:  To the best of my knowledge information in this newsletter is correct, but is not warranted and is subject to errors. 

    H
ey Dancers… 

     
     

     
   B

ecome part o
f our  f

amily. Enjoy  fr
iends & Footwork! 



 11 
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Swin
g 

BattlefieldBattlefieldBattlefieldBattlefield    

 Boogie Club Boogie Club Boogie Club Boogie Club 

                   

To 

    Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com     

  Thursday Night 7:30-10:00 pm   Free Dance Lessons 

For more Information:  540-226-6007 

      
Old Time 

Rock ‘n’    
Roll 

   Carolina Shag  
   Shannon’s Bar & Grill 
          2801 Plank Road 
           Fredericksburg, VA 22401 
                    540-786-8321 
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Join us for our AnnualJoin us for our AnnualJoin us for our Annual   
    BBC Christmas  Party     BBC Christmas  Party     BBC Christmas  Party    

and Dinner and Dinner and Dinner    
   December 13th    December 13th    December 13th    

    Shannon’s Bar & Grill    Shannon’s Bar & Grill    Shannon’s Bar & Grill   
7:007:007:00———10:00 pm10:00 pm10:00 pm   

 
 

 
 
 
 
*Free to all current members 
**$15 for all guests 
 
 
Membership Cards 
The holiday season is fast approaching.  I would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone that you will 
need to bring your membership card to the BBC Christmas Party on Dec. 13th in order to take advantage of the 
“Free Membership Drawing” for the upcoming year.  If you have never received your current membership 
card, or if you have lost it and are in need of a replacement, please contact Darlene Weaver for a replacement 
card.  She can be reached at 540-752-2632.    You can’t take advantage of the drawing if you don’t have a card. 

DON’T FORGET YOUR 

CHILDREN’S BOOK 

FOR BOOK  BUDDIES!                      


